Rappahannock Model Railroader, Inc.

Business Meeting Minutes

January 2, 2020

First Vice President Dennis Cole called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM at the Salem Church Library.

Roll Call:

Nelson Barbour                          Mark McDonagh

Rich Boteler                               Walter McIntrye

George Brown                            Ray Nelson

Thorny Chilton                           John McKeown

Dennis Cole                                Mike McVeigh

Bob David                                   Mike Morra

Lanny Dillon                               Rich Murnane

Linda Garrett                               Steve Shaw

Kathy Harris                                Bill Trueman

Dan Hicks                                   Don Waters

Bob Hunter                                *Proxy Phil Shaw

Jim Kerley

Minutes December 5, 2019

Treasurer's Report: Beginning balance in the checking account was $5,479.26. Outflows for the month were $3,831.36 which included rent, gas, electric and  start up cost for the Christmas Show. Inflow was $11,857.18 which included raffle ticket sales, dues, show tables sales, and admissions at the Christmas show. The total admissions for the show was $8,837.18. The ending balance for the checking account was $13,505.08. The delta difference is $8,025.82. The beginning balance in the savings account is $6,156.86 and the interest of $0.05 added made it the total of $6,156.91. Business All Client CD was $30,000.00 and Interest applied on 12/1/19 was $300.82 for a total of $30,300.82. The grand total in the treasury is $49,962.81. This includes the amount in the checking, savings and the CD.

Secretary's Report: Nothing new at this time

President's Report: Dennis Cole, the second vice president, thanked outgoing members of the board of directors. Reminded members that the dues for 2020 are now due. Also, work is being done for on an event at Mary Washington Hospital and Stafford Hospital. Further information will be sent out later. 

Unfinished Business:

Christmas Show: Bill Trueman reported that we lost some of the dealers to the Greenberg show. The kids corner was a huge success and we were not charged for the extra space. The idea originated with Bob David and John Carlson and had a lot to do with its success.The train hobby is not as popular due to the electronics that the kids are interested in. We need to address this problem. Dealers were happy with the show. 

Annual Dinner:  March 21 has been set aside for the dinner. If we go to the Eagle's it will have to be on Sunday the 22nd. We are looking at caterers. We have not heard from Lee's Hill Catering. Country Lane Catering will get back to us and it was said that the food is excellent. It will cost about $20.50 at the Eagles. Mission BB will charge $1,000.00 for 50 people. We need to look into and determine the best caterer for our dinner.

Committee Reports:

Membership:  Nelson is working on a new roster and adding cell phones as well as spouses names. The last one was done in September. 

Location: On average it costs about $16 a square foot to rent. We need about 2,000 square feet and that would be too expensive. We could use two acres and it would cost $18,000.00 to buy a building. There are other costs to consider, including to connect to water and sewer. Jim is working on getting land donated.

Historian: Bob Wilcox was not present

Raffle: Thorny Chilton reported that profit for the raffle was $1,050. Suggested that the tickets should be changed to a different color for next year. Big signs should be built with PVC and can be stuck in the ground. There needs to be a new person in charge of the raffle and taking care of the signs. A letter needs to be written to Shirley thanking her for her part in the success of the raffle sales. 

Property:  Where are the table covers? Christmas decorations have been put away. Missing the first aid kit, possibly is in one of the bins. With the parking it is difficult to back in the trailer. Phil has talked to Mike Colangelo and will have marked parking spaces for the club. Will have cars towed if they are in our space. Our landlord is aware of the problems. 

Publicity: Nothing new at this time

HO committee: They are working on plans.

N gauge committee: There are several members who are N gauge fans. Linda Garrett said she would head up the committee.

Web master: James Karns reported that the Web page has been renewed until May.

New Business:  

TCA April show: Steve Shaw reported that he has been playing phone tag with Mike Fetronella. Ten people have signed up to go in April. TCA needs to let us know if we are part of the show no later than the first of February. The ten people normally go to this show at York, PA. It is on Friday and Saturday and is open to the public. Clubs set up and there is buying and trading of trains. 

Boy Scout Show: At Saunders Middle school has been cancelled for this year. The scouts lost the space due to damage to the main floor during the last show.

Kid's Expo: Will be held on February 8th and 9th at the Fredericksburg Expo Center, 10 to 5 on Saturday and 11 to 4 on Sunday. Set up will be on Friday. We are trying to confirm the amount of space we have. We need the space for TT. We need to sign up to run and set up. Mike Riabouchinsky volunteered to set up his carnival.  

Member's Time: 

* Tin plate trains will not be produced for the next few years due to not having many collectors.

* If you need a key to the clubhouse you need a mentor to walk you through the procedures. Tuesday and Saturday mornings are a good time to get with a member. You can call Steve or Phil Shaw to help you out.

* New schedule for the year is available. The Agricultural Fair needs to be voted on by the BOD. It needs to be discussed by members. 

* There are too many events in a row and fewer participation. We possibly need to give up some events

* April 18th is our open house and April 4th is Culpeper Health and Rehab.  

* If you need a hard copy of the new member packet see Bob Hunter.

* Mike McVeigh will be out for knee surgery.

50/50 drawing: Gail Brown

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 PM

